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PRESS RELEASE 

Conserving, enhancing and promoting the Stour Valley

Release date*IMMEDIATE*
New Help for Kent’s Barn Owls

A local wildlife conservation group has been awarded funding to help conserve Barn Owls in East Kent. The Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership, working with the Sandwich Bay Bird Observatory, were awarded £17K by National Grid’s Community Fund to expand their barn owl nest box scheme in the Lower Stour valley, from Canterbury to Pegwell Bay. KSCP have installed 59 boxes throughout the Stour Valley since 1996 and this funding will enable them to purchase and install 20 more.

KSCP Officer Martin Thomas explained why the area is especially important for Barn Owls: ‘Valleys tend to have plenty of the right type of habitat. Barn owls need open countryside that supports good numbers of small mammals, like voles and shrews. So that means rough grassland, woodland edges and arable fields with wide margins. Also, Barn Owls are vulnerable to wet and cold, and valleys provide some shelter from the worst of the weather.’

Martin went on to explain why nest boxes are needed: ‘Barn Owls were once common, but their numbers have crashed over the last two centuries. This is thought to be due to a loss of habitat for hunting prey and loss of traditional nesting sites – old farm buildings and hollow trees. Nest boxes have helped to reverse the decline, with numbers thought to be recovering slightly.’

KSCP arrange surveys of the boxes each summer with a qualified Barn Owl handler and a small group of volunteers. Information from these surveys is passed to national conservation organisations, helping to improve efforts to conserve the species.

For further details telephone 03000 410900/ email kentishstour@kent.gov.uk. 
Ends

Attachments – 4x jpegs
Survey 2016: Licensed handlers removing barn owls from a box during a summer survey

Digging-in box: Volunteers finish installing a nest box at Pluck’s Gutter

3 chicks: Barn owl chicks are docile when handled

Adult wing: Barn owls and other birds are ringed, measured and weighed during annual surveys

Mobile Contact: 

The KSCP is one of eight countryside management partnerships covering Kent, playing a vital role in the conservation of the Kent countryside and coast through engaging with local communities. www.kentcountryside.org.uk
Optional

KSCP conserve, enhance and promote the countryside and urban green space of north-east Kent focussed on the Stour Valley.  This is achieved by working closely with local communities and landowners to promote both landscape and nature conservation and developing opportunities for interpretation, education, community development and countryside access. It operates as a working partnership of sponsoring organisations, staff and local people. Kent County Council administer the Partnership. In 2018 KSCP are celebrating 25 years of achivements.
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